
Dear 

I am writing to you in reply to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request to Nottinghamshire 
County Council. I have the following information. 

 
1.      To date how many schools under NCC have gone over pan this year, including those that have 
been allocated via the appeals process in the last few weeks. 
There are 36 schools. These are: 
Carr Hill Primary and Nursery School 

Bagthorpe Primary School 
Carnarvon Primary School 

Coddington CofE Primary and Nursery School 
Greasley Beauvale Primary School 

James Peacock Infant and Nursery School 

Orchard Primary and Nursery School 
Annesley Primary and Nursery School 

Morven Park Primary and Nursery School 
Standhill Infant School 

Berry Hill Primary and Nursery School 

Bleasby CofE Primary School 
Holly Primary School, Mansfield 

Trowell CofE Primary School 
Abbey Road Primary School, West Bridgford 

Arnold Mill Primary School 
Arnold View Primary and Nursery School 

Brierley Forest Primary and Nursery School 

Cuckney CofE Primary School 
East Markham Primary School 

Gateford Park Primary School 
Hetts Lane Infant and Nursery School 

King Edwin Primary School, Edwinstowe 

Lambley Primary School 
Mapperley Plains Primary and Nursery School 

Maun Infant School, Ollerton 
Netherfield Primary School 

Nettleworth Infant School, Mansfield Woodhouse 

Newstead Primary and Nursery School 
North Wheatley CofE Primary School 

Robert Miles Infant School, Bingham 
St Andrew's CofE Primary and Nursery School 

St Edmund's CofE Primary and Nursery School 
Underwood CofE Primary School 

Walkeringham Primary School 

Willow Farm Primary School 
 

2.      How many have not gone over PAN but have accepted additional children through appeals. 
This information is not held by the council. 

 

3.      What are the names of the schools who have done the above? 
N/A 

 
4.      How many schools were over PAN after last year’s allocation and appeal process? 
This information is not held by the council. 
 

5.      How many complaints are being investigated by the local government ombudsman to date 
regarding the appeal process this year? 
In responding to this question we are assuming “this year” relates to the calendar year 2017. Figures 

collated 4/8/17. 



LGO cases relating to the re-hearings heard: 4  

LGO cases relating to secondary admission appeals: 2 (of which one has been concluded) 
LGO cases relating to first admission appeals (to Reception): 8 (of which one has been concluded) 

LGO cases relating to in-year transfer appeals: 0 
 

NB – these include both initial enquiries and investigations 

 
6.      What is the official complaints procedure within NCC for the public? 
Information about our complaints process is available on our website at: 
http://www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/contact-and-complaints/complaints/complaints-process 

 
7.      How many children have been turned down via the appeals process this year? 
During the main admission round April – 4th August 2017:- 

Total number of local authority first admission appeals heard: 237 
Total number of local authority first admission appeals dismissed: 162  

 
Please note that whilst all on time appeals have been heard there are still appeals relating to first 

admission applications being received, therefore the number of first admission appeals heard will 

increase. 
 

8.      How many children were turned down via the appeals process last year? 
During the main admission round April – September 2016:- 

Total number of local authority first admission appeals heard: 437 
Total number of local authority first admission appeals dismissed: 387 

 

The above information in relation to first admission appeals has already been supplied to the 
Department for Education. Anticipated publication on website – September 2017. 

 
Following the decision to offer fresh appeals to those 2016-17 appeals to those potentially affected by 

the removal of the Out of Catchment with Sibling criterion, a number of the above appeals were re-

heard:- 
Total number of first admission rehearing appeals heard: 63 

Total number of first admission rehearing appeals dismissed: 21 
 

If you have any queries or concerns then please contact me. Please remember to quote the reference 

number above in any future communications. 
 

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a 
complaint or request a review of our decision, you should write to the Team Manager, Complaints and 

Information Team, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or e-mail 
complaints@nottscc.gov.uk. 

 

Yours sincerely 
  

John Allison 
Information Officer 

Resources 

Nottinghamshire County Council 
County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham NG2 7QP 

Telephone: 0115 977 2788  
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